
 
 
 
 
 

August 08, 2025 

Subject: Proposed updates to certain operational policies under the Aggregates 
Resource Act 

Hello, 

Ontario’s aggregate industry plays a key role in our government’s vision to build Ontario, 
supporting vital development and jobs across the province. At this time, MNR is proposing 
updates to certain operational policies under the Aggregate Resources Act.  

Over the last six years, changes to the Act, regulation, and the development of the 
Aggregate Resources of Ontario Standards, have left several aggregate resources 
policies outdated and/or inaccurate. New requirements and provisions introduced through 
these changes also need to be supported with new policy direction. 

In a continued effort to clarify requirements and improve efficiencies, three policies are 
proposed to be updated (replacing seven outdated policies) related to new aggregate 
licence/permit applications addressing Water Report, Cultural Heritage Report, and 
Matters to be Considered in the Issuance of a Licence. One new policy based on the 2020 
requirements in the Standards, Maximum Predicted Water Table Report is being 
proposed. In addition, the government is focused on reducing burden to businesses; this 
is why we are proposing to rescind 28 policies that are outdated or unnecessary.    

Updated policies are an important step in modernizing the Ministry’s aggregate program, 
ensuring transparency and consistency in program delivery, and providing certainty to 
industry and the public about the Ministry’s expectations.  

A complete summary of the proposed policy changes can be found on the Environmental 
Registry (search for notice: 025-0216) for a 48-day commenting period ending September 
25, 2025. 

We invite you to review the changes and offer comments.   

There are several ways you can comment on this proposal, including: 

1. Directly through the Environmental Registry posting (click on the “Submit a
comment” button)

Ministry of Natural Resources 

Development and Hazard Policy 
Branch 
Policy Division 
300 Water Street 
Peterborough, ON K9J 3C7 

Ministère des Richesses naturelles 

Direction de la politique d'exploitation des 
ressources et des risques naturels.  
Division de l’élaboration des politiques 
300, rue Water  
Peterborough (Ontario) K9J 3C7 

https://ero.ontario.ca/
https://ero.ontario.ca/


2. By email to aggregates@ontario.ca, or

3. By mail to:

Resources Development Section 
Ministry of Natural Resources
300 Water Street, 2nd Floor South 
Peterborough, ON K9J 3C7 

For questions, contact Sheena Tower at aggregates@ontario.ca. 

Sincerely, 

Jennifer Keyes 

Director, Development and Hazard Policy Branch 
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